
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON 
MINUTES OF THE JUNE 8, 2021 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
  The meeting was conducted as a virtual Zoom Meeting 
 
Commander Patrick Sowers called the meeting to order at 1930.  The following Bridge Officers 
and members of the Executive Committee were present: 
 
Commander Patrick Sowers; Treasurer Lt/C Fred Zugay, JN; Secretary Lt/C Evelyn Alls, 
P.  Members-at-large were: P/C Alan Hart, AP; P/Lt/C Cathy Sheffield, AP; 
 
Lt Denise Robinson;  Also presnt were; Lt Claire Wyngaard, P; P/C Dick Durgin, JN; Jean Durgin, 
and P/C Gale Alls, SN. A quorum was present. 
 
 
OFFICER'S REPORTS 
 
Commander Sowers opened the meeting by thanking Denise and Evelyn for making his 
daughter Lena feel like a part of the NVSPS family at the Squadron picnic 
on June 22.   The Commander had a great time seeing and greeting all of those who turned 
out.  It had been a long time since we could get together. 
 
Sean Gallagher continues to work with the Alexandria Police Depart to see when we can 
resume our monthly meetings. 
 
Fred Zugay reported the following balances on Squadron accounts:  Savings $1,670.17 and 
checking $1,504.85 
 
Denise Robinson asked Lt/C Dean Markussen, squadron Education Officer, for firm 
starting dates of upcoming courses.  She needs them by June 15, the deadline date for  
 
Of Tars and Terns. 
 
Alan recalled Sean mentioning available space in Fairfax County buildings and suggested we 
follow up as soon as possible. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2015. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
/S/ 
Evelyn Alls 
Secretary 
 


